
 
 
 

Washington Office 
1300 Wilson Boulevard, Suite 200 

Arlington, VA 22209-2307 
 
 
October 3, 2002 
 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of Engineering and Technology 
 
 
Application Filed Via OET Laboratory Electronic Filing Site 
https://gullfoss.fcc.gov/prod/oet/index.html 
 
 
Re:  Equipment Authorization Under Part 87 

Certification 
HST-900 High-Speed Transceiver 
FCC ID: AJK8221772 

 
Gentlemen: 
 
In accordance with the provisions of 47 CFR 0.459 and 0.457(d)(2)(I), Rockwell 
Collins, Inc. hereby request that Attachment 1 – Circuit Diagrams for the HST-
900 High Speed SATCOM Transceiver be withheld from public inspection. This 
application was electronically filed on October 2, 2002 and corresponds to FCC 
ID AJK8221772.  Attachment 1 contains confidential commercial information or 
technical data customarily guarded from competitors and is, therefore, exempt 
from disclosure under Exemption 4 of the Freedom of Information Act [5 USC 
522(b)(4)] because disclosure could reasonably be expected to cause substantial 
competitive harm. 
 
Your early consideration of the Application is respectfully requested.  Please 
direct all inquiries to Mr. Joe Cramer of this office at (703) 516-8213. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda C. Sadler 
Director 
Federal Affairs 


